Bluffton Exempted Village Schools
Spring District Newsletter

~Superintendent News~

I want to bring everyone up-to-date on the plans to deal with a shortage of revenue from fiscal year 2011.  The new state budget proposal (which will probably pass close to current projections) will perpetuate a significant decrease in revenue for our district over the next two years.  Starting July 1, 2011, we will lose federal government American Reinvestment and Recovery Act monies, which previously totaled $129,197.  We will also sustain an additional loss of $262,341 in State Fiscal Stabilization Funds from the federal government.  The State of Ohio is also rescinding $150,295 in Tangible Personal Property (an inventory tax paid by businesses that was phased out many years ago). School districts had thought that Tangible Personal Property monies would be replaced by the Commercial Activity Tax, but the State, in this proposal, will send only about 50% to the schools from the tax; this is a change from the current rate of over 70% coming to schools today.  On the plus side, the district will see an increase in State Foundation money of $138,590.  However, this increase does not come close to the over $540,000 we are losing.  Therefore our net loss for next year is over $400,000.  The April 3, 2011, Lima News article on school funding did not take into account the loss of federal money in its front-page table.

Below is an outline of the proposed state budget changes for fiscal year ‘12 and ‘13 for Bluffton Exempted Village Schools.




     
            FY ‘12
    FY ‘13
American Reinvestment and Recovery Act    -$129,197
State Fiscal Stabilization Fund
         -$262,341
Tangible Personal Property

         -$150,295
 -$150,295
State Foundation 


          $138,590
  $  88,038
Education  Jobs 




 -$115,744
Total Loss


         -$403,243
 -$178,001


We have made a number of plans and adjustments in an effort to cope with what is a substantial loss to our budget.  First, we will be utilizing current staff in new positions in order to refrain from hiring additional staff to fill the five positions that are being vacated this year due to retirements.  Nancy Armour and Susan Gratz are retiring from the middle school.  Their teaching duties will be covered in the following manner:  Jackie Bourassa and Cindy Lee will teach all the social studies courses in the middle school; Natalie Armstrong and Robin Ault will teach all of the middle school language arts.  

At the elementary level, Susan Reiss, a third grade teacher, and Bonnie Hammond, a Title One Reading teacher, will not be returning next year due to retirements.  In addition, the fifth-grade class for next year (which is currently in 3 sections in fourth grade) will continue to have three sections.  Total enrollment for this class is 74 students.  Since the fifth grade currently has four teachers (and now will need only three), 5th-grade teacher, Ann Kingsley will move to third grade to fill Mrs. Reiss’s position.  Mrs. Kingsley currently teaches social studies—a subject that students are not tested on in academic achievement tests during fifth grade.  Amanda Veidt will move from MS physical education and HS health to Title One Reading.   Dennis Lee, along with various MS teachers, will cover the MS physical education classes.  Karen Foltz will teach HS health and a course in MS health in addition to her duties as MS guidance counselor.  


Middle School Principal Dean Giesige will take over as the testing coordinator for the district, a position that was previously held by Mrs. Foltz.  Mardy Herr, the current technology coordinator for the district, will teach the accounting courses left vacant by Jim Raabe’s retirement this year. Mr. Raabe’s role as Athletic Director will be filled by current staff; an announcement on this position will come soon.


In order to facilitate these numerous adjustments, the middle school and high school schedules will need to run on a similar timetable; that way staff can be utilized across buildings. Small adjustments may occur to the plan above, but this is where we envision our staffing for next year.  


Over the past few years, we have worked to absorb positions whenever possible in order to save money. Specifically, five positions will be absorbed this year and three additional teaching positions were not filled in recent years. We also have not filled positions for one aide and have three fewer bus drivers than we did three years ago. This represents a total savings per year of around $700,000.  


While there are many changes listed above, I believe our staff will do an outstanding job in their new roles.  Change is not always easy, but our district and staff are strong. We will continue to provide our students with an excellent education.  Our cost per pupil is over $2,000 less than state average, and we will continue to be fiscally responsible to the community.  Our goal as a district is to stay off the ballot for new money for as long as possible; these changes will help us toward that goal.


You will see various permanent improvement projects occurring this summer.  Please remember that these improvements are being paid for out of the Permanent Improvement Fund.  This fund is being used to update and maintain our facilities.  Permanent Improvement Funds can only be used for improvements that will last five years or more.  The money cannot be used for salaries or fringe benefits for employees.  In the August Newsletter, same as in years past, we will list each of the projects that are completed and the cost of each of the projects.  

I would like to thank each retiring staff member for his/her many years of excellent service to the Bluffton schools and students.

Please call or stop in if you have any questions regarding the information in this letter.  As I have stated before, we have fantastic students, staff, and parents, as well as a supportive community.  Together, we will face the current economic challenges while continuing to uphold our commitment to excellence in education.
Greg Denecker, Superintendent
Congratulations to the Class of 2011!
The Bluffton High School Commencement

will be held on May 28, 2011, at 7:00 P.M.
Visit Bluffton Schools website for the 2011-2012 school calendar and other information at www.bluffton.noacsc.org
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Elementary Update
Tim Closson, Elementary Principal


 It is hard to believe that we are in the final days of the 2010-2011 school year.  The second semester continues to bring many exciting activities.  

 
Our kindergarten students enjoyed a variety of activities.  SESA (Science Enhancement for Science Advancement - Allen County industry partnership) presented "Water and Weather".  The children learned about the water cycle, evaporation, and condensation.  They were able to "hold" a cloud.  A disability program, A.P.P.L.E. (Abilities Plus Potential Leads to Excellence), was presented by the staff at Marimor School.  The children had hands-on experiences with a wheel chair, braille books, and other items that help children learn in different ways.  The children learned that when they see a child who learns in a different way, the best thing they can do is be their friend.  In May, they will visit the Toledo Zoo.

       The first graders were busy.  They went to the Mennonite Memorial Home to perform plays for Easter.  Bluffton University students led a fun morning of math games in the cafetorium. The students enjoyed a hands-on day involving  “Water and Pollution” and “Science is Magic” programs from S.E.S.A. The children will also go to Teddy Bear Park and take a nature walk in May.  They will visit their pen pals from Berne, Indiana, and Pandora.  

        Second graders had fun learning.  They attended a “Jigsaw Jones” play in Findlay.  The students learned about light with the “Fun with Lights” program by S.E.S.A.  Through literature, art, music, and movement, they learned about different aspects of poverty through awareness, compassion, and sharing in cooperation with Bluffton University students and The Lion and Lamb Peace Arts Center. They also enjoyed a fun morning of math games led by Bluffton University students.  In May the students will travel to the Clymer Museum in Columbus Grove. They will experience the Edible Landfill (Ohio EPA) program and will tour the Mazza Center in Findlay.  Dr. Mark Yoder will visit the classrooms and present a “Real Eyes” program. 

        The third-graders have many interests.  They will study Bluffton history and take a history walk noting historical buildings and landmarks. They will invite a Bluffton councilman to talk about the local government. The classes will attend a Little House program presented by Judy Green, a Laura Ingalls Wilder expert and visit the Sauder Historical Village to experience how life was from the mid 1800’s to the turn of the century in Northwest Ohio.  

         Fourth graders experienced a variety of opportunities.  They visited the Lion and Lamb Peace Center and enjoyed a visit from a chief from Botswana.  Oscar Velasquez shared some of his art, Latino music, and dancing.  The students also will meet some Japanese children and will learn about Amish in Ohio through this partnership.  In the weeks ahead, they will travel to OSU-Lima for a Health Fair.  

         Fifth-grade students are anticipating a number of activities.  They will take a D.A.R.E. field trip (sponsored by United Way) to the Allen County courthouse and jail. They will go roller skating at a local rink for their D.A.R. E. graduation.  The students are also excited about the 4th-5th-grade talent show. These activities are extremely valuable for our students.  

Additional programs or activities have also been available.  Art Beat, which has been part of the elementary for the past several years, highlighted artists Frans Hals, George Bellows, Giuseppe Arcimboldo, Auguste Renoir, and Grant Wood.  An art show, organized by Mrs. Anderson, showcased our budding artists at the spring elementary book fair.  The 4th & 5th-grade strings, 4th-grade recorders, and 5th-grade band students were involved with the Music Booster Chicken Barbecue Dinner to raise money for the music program.  Our quiz bowl team, featuring 10 fifth-grade students and coached by Mrs. Bertka, is to be commended for winning the 5th-grade Allen County Quiz Bowl Tourney.  Several of our grade levels will be involved with a “Teach to Save” program, led by First National Bank leaders.  All our students will take a tour of the Bluffton Public Library and will learn about the summer reading program.  We are very appreciative for the many community partnerships and programs that have been provided by local businesses and organizations. 

 Testing is always addressed.  The first graders were involved in the Terra Nova Achievement Test for several days in April.  Second graders completed the Iowa Achievement Test during that time period.  Ohio Achievement Tests will be given to grades three through five during the week of May 2nd.  Students and teachers alike will be happy when test time is over!  

Our special academic emphasis “S.M.A.R.T.” week will be held the week of May 16th.  The acronym stands for S-Social Studies, M-Math, A-Arts & Fitness, R- Reading, and T-Technology & Science.  Students will participate in special activities each day.  On Social Studies Day students will work on a special project from a theme of “Blast from the Past”.  Math Day will hold various math competitions at each grade level.  Arts & Fitness Day will feature a day where students will play field day games at Harmon Field and enjoy grilled hot dogs for their picnic lunch.  On Reading Day a reading marathon is scheduled, and students will work on reading activities most of the day.  On Technology & Science Day, students will present scientific experiments in their classrooms.   

Ongoing, after-school programs such as S.O.S. (Students for Other Students) homework tutoring, Karl’s Club literacy tutoring, and C.A.T.C.H. (Coordinated Approach to Children’s Health) were well attended by our students.  Bluffton Elementary is fortunate that these programs are funded by grants from Mr. Ford B. Cauffiel (through the Rotary Club), the United Way, and the Karl Gierman estate.  We are also grateful that we receive assistance from staff and students from Bluffton University and Bluffton High School. These programs provide important services to our students!   

During the summer months ahead, we encourage all parents and families to involve their children in challenging activities.  Take advantage of the wonderful Bluffton library reading programs and incorporate fun learning into your family vacations.     Thank you for your generous and continuous support of Bluffton Elementary. 

Middle School Review

Dean Giesige, Middle School Principal

As we enter our last grading period and approach the end of the school year, our middle school students and staff can be very proud as they reflect upon the many accomplishments and successes throughout the school year. 


The middle school teaching staff is committed to excellence.  Teachers continually explore and develop different strategies and techniques that are brought to the classroom to best meet the academic needs of their students.  Students not only have been challenged academically, but also they have been challenged to become good citizens of the community.  Established programs, community service projects, and fundraisers have been important in providing our students with a well-rounded education.

Our students participated in many community service projects.  The student senate members took a very active role and did a great job organizing and planning after-school activities and fundraisers.  They collected canned items for the local food pantry, donations for the Toys-for-Tots program, pop tabs to benefit the Ronald McDonald House,
3 April Newsletter







                    
                         April 2011

and recently collected over $1300 for the Pennies-for-Patient program, which benefits leukemia patients.

Our middle school students will be taking the State Achievement Test April 27th through May 5th.  The test will incorporate skills that have been taught throughout the school year.  It is very important for the students to know that hard work and dedication to their daily schoolwork will be very beneficial when it comes time to test.  It is also very important for every student to get adequate sleep and proper nutrition during this week of testing.  If you have any questions or concerns about the test, please contact Mrs. Karen Foltz at the middle school.

In late April or early May, Mrs. Foltz and I will meet with the 6th and 7th -grade students to discuss class registration for the upcoming school year.  Your children will bring home a class registration form that must be completed, signed, and returned to the office.  If you have any questions concerning class registration, please contact Mrs. Foltz in the guidance office or me.


Five eighth-grade students recently participated in the West Central Ohio District Science Fair held at Ohio Northern University.  Four of the participants received superior ratings, which qualified them for the State Science Fair  on May 8th.  Erica Sheehan received a perfect score and was awarded the top project in science and medicine.  Nigel Derstine received a superior rating and was awarded the top project in computers and science. Adam Basinger and Bryce Johnston also received superior ratings.  Congratulations and good luck to these students.  The State Science Fair will be held in Columbus on May 7th.


Elizabeth Nisly won our school spell bee, and Jason Bracy was the first runner-up.  Elizabeth competed in the district spelling bee at Rhodes State College and finished first.  She then competed in the regional spelling bee and finished in the top fifteen.  Congratulations to Elizabeth for such an accomplishment. 

Congratulations to all the members of the sixth-grade quiz bowl team for winning the county championship.  Recognition goes to Trevor Bunch, Connor Dawson, Tyler McLaughlin, Zane Myers, Noah Woodruff, Katie Burkholder, Megan Sycks, Jason Bracy, Alexis Roob, Sarah Theisen, Douglas Nester, Brice Metzger, and Emily Metzger.       

The middle school band, strings, and choir gave great performances throughout the school year.  They provided three instrumental concerts and four choral concerts.  The string choir performed for the Allen County Head-Start Program, Allen County Museum, Lockhaven Nursing Home, Bluffton Mennonite Memorial Home, and the Senior Citizens Breakfasts.
News from the High School

Mike Minnig, High School Principal
As we enter the final few weeks of the school year, our students continue to achieve in several different venues.  

Throughout the year many students participated in community service projects.  The Latin Club held a canned-food drive over the holidays and has continued to be active in the peer tutoring program.   Student senate members donated their time and effort for a Community Service Day for local businesses and organizations, raised funds that were donated to a local family from the Ironman Volleyball Tournament, coordinated a successful blood drive with the Red Cross, and will continue  their annual clean-up and mulching of the school grounds in May.  On April 14 at the Bluffton McDonald's, the OWE class held its annual silent auction for Ronald McDonald House in Toledo.  
Along with community service projects, our students have continued to uphold a high level of academic achievement.  This is evident as our Renaissance numbers remain at over 200 students each quarter.  Nearly 40 juniors and seniors have been taking post-secondary classes at Bluffton University, the University of Findlay, and James A. Rhodes State College.  Over the past couple of months, various group and individuals have been honored for their excellence; the National Honor Society has inducted eighteen new members, and three senior English students were honored at the Laws of Life Essay Contest in Lima.  Additionally, eighty-five percent of our student-athlete varsity-letter winners were named NWC Scholar Athletes for maintaining a grade point average of 3.0 or higher.

Our students have performed well in the arts also.  Our music concerts and drama production have been terrific.  Many students  worked hard to prepare for the musical Cinderella.  Fourteen band and choir students qualified for the District III Honors Concert, and many of our students received top marks for their performances at the solo and ensemble contest.  Thirteen students made it into the Lima Area Youth Orchestra.  Fourteen art pieces from our students were showcased in the Kewpee Show at Artspace in Lima, and eight students had pieces advance from the Regional Governor’s Show to the state level. 

A final opportunity for students to be recognized for their achievements will occur at the Academic Awards Ceremony held on May 11 at 7:00 p.m. in the middle school cafetorium.  

As the year draws to a close and graduation approaches, all members of the Class of 2011 will be receiving a mailing concerning their end-of-the-year schedules and commencement.  Any questions pertaining to commencement (May 28 @ 7:00 p.m.) should be directed to the high school office.  


The last day of school is scheduled for June 2.  Exams will be given on Wednesday and Thursday, June 1 and 2.  It is important that students take these exams seriously.  Each exam is weighted half as much as a quarter grade.  Report cards for the last grading period will be mailed home on Friday, June 10.  

With the spring days that are present and the number of field trips, music concerts, and athletic events scheduled through the remainder of the year, students are reminded to finish the year strong.  Thank you for your continued support of our school and your son/daughter.


If you have any questions or concerns regarding your child’s education, please contact the high school office.

Technology News
Mardy Herr, Technology Coordinator


A federal “Race to the Top” grant is providing funds for the purchase of an innovative technology to be used district wide with students in the classroom. Student response systems are handheld devices which students use to provide immediate responses to questions. This technology provides a powerful data collection and assessment tool that collects real-time user responses and dramatically improves productivity and results. Teachers can deliver more interactive lessons to promote greater student involvement, achievement, and progress. Our next step is providing professional development for teachers to effectively integrate student response systems in their classroom.


TECH TIP:  Does the browser you use for exploring the World Wide Web make a difference? With the onslaught of malware trying to attack computers through links on various websites, a secure web browser is essential to keeping home computers running efficiently. The newly released Internet Explorer 9 from Microsoft is worth installing for its
increased speed and security features. An important limitation is that it will only work on the newest Windows 7 or Vista operating systems. For Windows XP users, Google Chrome is an excellent alternative that
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provides similar speed and security protection. A Google search for ie9 or chrome will guide you to the appropriate websites to download the latest versions of these browser applications. It may be worth the time to update your Internet browser to keep unwanted malware from downloading and compromising your computer.

ATHLETICS YEAR-IN-REVIEW
Jim Raabe, Athletic Director

Bluffton high school and middle school sponsored 18 teams in 9 different sports in the fall season.  Sports offered for females at the high school level included cheerleading, cross country, volleyball, tennis, and soccer.  Sports offered for males included soccer, cross country, golf, and football.  Total participants for the fall sports season in the high school were 187 students (male and female).  At the middle school level, 4 sports were offered (football, volleyball, cheerleading, and cross country) with a total participation of 71 students.  


The winter sports season had a total of 68 athletes participating in 3 sports with 7 teams at the high school level.  Male sports included basketball and wrestling while female sports included basketball and cheerleading.    Sophomore Zach Wilson and senior Ben Moser both qualified for the OHSAA state wrestling championships held in Columbus. 

    
The middle school had a total of 60 students participating in basketball, wrestling, and cheerleading for the winter season.

The early spring weather can sometimes cause problems for baseball, softball, tennis, and track as poor weather can interfere with practices and games.  The first week of the season at the end of March started off with some very chilly weather for those events that occurred.  
Tournament action for baseball, softball, and tennis will start in May.  As of the end of March, baseball and tennis will play sectional tournaments at sites still be to determined while softball will begin with sectionals at Pandora-Gilboa.  

The boys and girls track teams will compete in the Northwest Conference tournament starting May 12 with the district tournament beginning Thursday, May 19.  The conference tournament will be held at Ada this year with the district track tournament to be at Liberty Benton.  
The number of participants in spring sports is 138 students at the high school level (baseball, softball, tennis, track) and 39 at the middle school level (track).


Just recently, at the OHSAA boys’ state basketball championship, a Bluffton student group was selected to perform the National Anthem at the Division I championship game on Saturday evening March 26.  The boys ensemble, known as “Shirts and Pants” directed by Kevin Gratz, has sung the National Anthem at numerous basketball games the last several years.  Their performance in Columbus at the Schottenstein Center received many favorable reviews by those in attendance and the OHSAA staff.




Music Department

The vocal music and drama department has enjoyed a productive year.  The high school 80-member concert choir and the 40-member Ladies First Choir participated in the fall, Christmas, Chicken BBQ, and spring concerts.  The concert choir was also part of TV44’s holiday presentation.  Center Stage Show Choir performed at community banquets, school concerts, and the Blaze of Lights.  The music department also enjoyed performing at the Senior Citizens Breakfasts.  All three high school choirs had the great opportunity to perform at Walt Disney World in early March.  They represented the school with fantastic performances.  In April students successfully performed Rodgers and Hammerstein’s Cinderella.  Students from both the high school and middle
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school participated in solo and ensemble contest and earned Superior or
Excellent ratings.  The following nine students were selected to represent BHS at District 3 honors choir: Danielle Rhonemus, Katlyn Bates, Rachel Yoder, Jane Sycks, Liz Diller, Zach Harlow, David Yoder, Andrew Hoff, and Chase Wilson.  

Elementary students continue to learn the basics of music while having fun working with instruments.  Steady beat, note names, volume levels, and folk songs are the emphasis in the primary grades. Grades 2 and 3 use hand bell sets to work on more difficult concepts such as rests, dynamics, and time signatures. The Boosters again purchased recorders for all 4th graders, who then performed with them at both the Christmas concert and the annual Chicken BBQ.  The 4th and 5th graders studied music history from four major time periods plus music styles and excerpts from 15-20 different composers. In February the 5th graders participated in the strings unit, learning to play 5-6 chords and several songs on the ukulele.

The band department experienced growth this year!  The 61-member marching band performed at all football games, Bath Band Spectacular, and two parades.  The 51-member concert band performed for the fall, Christmas, Chicken BBQ, and spring concerts.  They also received an Excellent rating at Large Group Adjudicated Events. The 42-member pep band kept the crowd rocking at all home basketball games.  The 20-member jazz ensemble will perform for the Craft Fair and in an end-of-the-year concert in May.  The 30-member junior high band, the 32-member 6th-grade band, and the 34-member 5th-grade band performed for the fall, Christmas, and BBQ events.  The junior high band also had the honor of having a band exchange with Riverdale.  Students spent most of the day together and culminated the event with a performance for the 4th and 5th-graders. Several high school and junior high students performed at solo and ensemble contest and brought home nothing but Superior and Excellent ratings.  Jane Sycks, Lucas Harnish, and Andrew Hoff represented Bluffton in the High School District III Honors Jazz Band.  Emily Sycks participated in the Honors Concert Band, and Emma Woodruff and Clay Wilson were selected to the Junior High Honors Band.  In combination, band groups performed well over 50 times this year.
The strings program was busy this year.  The 4th—8th graders performed for the Christmas Concert and Chicken BBQ. The 6th, 7th , and 8th-grade strings also performed in the fall concert. During the annual performance field trip, they presented at Lima Headstart, Allen County Museum, and the Mennonite Memorial Home. The 10-member junior high orchestra performed for 4th-grade string orientation in September, and several students participated in solo & ensemble contests.  For the first time ever, the high school string orchestra, comprised of 27 young musicians, participated in Large Group State Adjudicated Event at Reynoldsburg High School. They also participated in the annual solo and ensemble adjudicated events.  As a fiddling group, these musicians performed at the Swiss Festival, DeHaven's Fall Festival, and as an opening act for fiddler Matt Brown. Students are looking forward to an exchange concert with Lima Senior later this year.
